Congres - Hours

## DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY MEDICINE ST. THOMAS'S HOSPITAL MEDICAL SCHOOL LONDON, SE1 7EH

PROFESSOR W.W. HOLLAND
Professor of Clinical Epidemiology and Social Medicine
PROFESSOR D.C. MORRELL
Wolfson Professor of General Practice

Telephone: 01-928 9292

WWH/RH

8 February 1982

Professor H Blackburn
Director
Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene
School of Public Health
University of Minnesota
Stadium Gate 27
611 Beacon Street SE
Minneapolis
Minnesota 55455
USA

Dear Henry

Many thanks indeed for your very kind letter of 27 January.

I am delighted that somebody read my article and your comments are greatly appreciated.

I have not heard of your programme for chronic disease prevention. I would be extremely interested to receive a copy of it. I am not sure whether you are aware of the WHO NCD Programme in this field. I recently chaired a WHO meeting in Russia on this subject. I enclose a copy of the draft report of the meeting. Please not that this is absolutely confidential to you. I am not really sure whether I am allowed to distribute it, but since most of it was prepared in this Department, I am sending you a personal copy.

I would be extremely grateful for any information on what you and others are doing in the States because actually there has not been all that much discussion of US schemes.

I am delighted to hear that you have taken over the Department of Epidemiology - very appropriate.

When are you coming over here? We are surviving - just about - but life is not easy.

With all good wishes.

Yours sincerely

Walter W Ho-lland MD FRCP FFCM